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Newsletter Contacts 
 
We welcome you to your community Newsletter! 
Information, articles, and letters printed in the 
Criterion that are provided by members of the 
community do not necessarily represent the 
thoughts or views of the Council.  
The Criterion is available from the first Thursday of 
every month and copies are available from. 

 Streaky Bay Australia Post Office 
 Streaky Bay Newsagency 
 Streaky Bay Visitor Centre 
 Haslam 
 Wirrulla General Store 
 Poochera Hotel 
 Port Kenny General Store 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the 
Council website at www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you would like to advertise your business, please 
contact the friendly staff at the Visitor Centre. 

E: criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au  
T: (08) 8626 7033 
 
Deadline for submitting articles for the May   
edition is 5pm, Friday 5 May 2023. 
 
WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! Your community 
criterion is forever growing, and we would like to 
hear your thoughts on what we can do to improve 
– please email criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or 
call into the Visitor Centre and speak with the staff.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Elected Members 
 
Barber Travis – Mayor (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0409 945 927 
E: Cr.Barber@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Gunn, Graham – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0427 255 188 
E: Cr.Gunn@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Wheaton, Phillip – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0428 261 301 
E: Cr.Wheaton@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Trezona, Neville – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0488 028 347 
E: Cr.Trezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Limbert, Greg – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0428 816 837 
E: Cr.Limbert@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
LaChina, Guy – (Eyre Ward) 
P// 0413 908 468 
E: Cr.GLachina@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
Pudney, Cliff – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0412 172 232 
E: Cr.Pudney@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

 
Trezona, Sally – (Flinders Ward) 
P// 0459 499 454 
E: Cr.STrezona@members.streakybay.sa.gov.au 
 
 
 
 

 
  

ROYAL ASSOCIATION OF JUSTICES OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA INC. - WEST COAST GROUP 
 

STREAKY BAY  

Peter McNicol JP 14129 8626 1328 
0427 261 328 

Streaky Bay     

Trevor Berry JP 20951 0429 164 883 Streaky Bay PORT KENNY 

     Ian Gunn JP  8625 5052 Mt Cooper 

Jim Lange JP 30786 0428 261 776 Streaky Bay Hon. Graham 
Gunn 

JP 8625 5056 Port Kenny 

John Rumbelow JP 15772 0400 222 929 Streaky Bay     

Sue Rumbelow JP 30632 0427 468 000 Streaky Bay WIRRULLA 

John Wharff JP 0428 846 046 Streaky Bay Denise Watson JP 20492 8626 8046 Wirrulla 

Susan Ramsey JP 0417 855 931 Streaky Bay Mark Slattery JP 32678 8626 8065 
0427 715 848 

Wirrulla 

    POOCHERA/CHANDADA 

    Dot Brace JP 31699 8626 3072  Poochera 

SCEALE BAY / CALCA Eileen Lynch JP 31573 0427 263 060 Poochera 

John Cash JP 8626 5025 Calca W (Bill) Carey JP 10990 8626 3109 Chanada 

Group Chairman: Mr John Rumbelow 0400 222 929 

Group Secretary: Mrs Susan J Rumbelow, 4 Redlyn Court, Streaky Bay SA 5680, 0427 468 000 
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Council News 
GOVERNANCE 
Supplementary Election Results 
Local Government Elections are held every four (4) 
years to determine the membership of each 
Council. The elections must be held in accordance 
with the provisions of the Local Government 
(Elections) Act 1999. After the conclusion of the 
Local Government Elections in 2022, there was one 
position left vacant for the ward of Eyre. Therefore, 
a supplementary was required to be held.  
 
The nomination period for the supplementary 
election opened on 13 January 2023 and closed at 
12 noon on 27 January 2023. During the nomination 
period a total of 1 candidate nominations were 
received: LA CHINA, Guy (Eyre Ward) As the 
number of candidates nominated to contest the 
supplementary election didn’t exceed the number 
of persons required to be elected. The one 
nomination has been elected unopposed.  
 
LG (Casual Vacancies) Amendment Act 2023 
Council was unfortunately subjected to the outfall 
of alleged failure to lodge Campaign Donation 
Returns on time in accordance with the Local 
Government (Elections) Act 1999 (LGE Act) with 
four members affected, that under Section 54(1)(h) 
required them to vacate their passion of office.  
 
On 9th March 2023, the Local Government (Casual 
Vacancies) Amendment Act 2023 (the Amendment 
Act) had received the Governor’s assent and has 
therefore come into effect.  This means that — 
 
• effectively mean the office held by the 

defaulting member was never vacant 
(s.54(1a)(a); and 

• provide that nothing done or purportedly done 
by the defaulting member in the performance or 
discharge of official functions or duties during 
the defaulting period is invalid or unlawful 
(s.54(1a)(b)(i)); and 

• provide that no allowances or other entitlements 
paid or payable to a defaulting member during 
the defaulting period is to be recovered or 
withheld (s.54(1a)(b)(ii)). 

 
This also means that defaulting members 
automatically resumed all other offices held in their 
capacity as a member of the council (e.g. Deputy 
Mayor, committee member, council appointment to 
external body). This is consistent with the resolution 
passed by Council during February’s Ordinary 
Council meeting.  
 
 
 
 

 
Staffing News 
Council has appointed the following staff into 
recently advertised positions; 
 
Customer Information Officer Trainee – Laurence 
Goodhue  
 
Council welcomes Lo into her role. 
 
Finance and Risk Audit Committee 
A meeting was held on 9 February 2023 to review 
its work program, review policies, investments and 
borrowings, Asset Management and Long-Term 
Financial Plans.  
 
ESCOSA Local Government Advice Scheme 
In April 2022 following the State Government of 
SA’s Local Government Reform, amendments to the 
Local Government Act were made by which the 
State Government introduced an advisory scheme 
that aims to give ratepayers confidence that the 
rates they pay are set at the level necessary for 
their Council to provide the services they value. The 
Essential Services Commission (ESCOSA) is the 
advisory body and the State’s 68 Councils are 
subject to the scheme, with this review to occur 
once across a four-year cycle.  
 
The advice to be provided under the scheme is 
meant to provide independent and transparent 
information on matters which will be key to those 
discussions and decisions. The advice is also 
meant to provide to ratepayers and other interested 
stakeholders an independent consideration of 
council’s plans, thereby adding value across local 
communities. 
 
This advice review does not come without a 
financial cost and the Commission has made a final 
determination of the scheme costs (which are 
payable by individual Councils to the Commission) 
and allocation methodology for the initial four-year 
cycle of the scheme, as follows: 
1. Total annual Commission costs: $680,000 (for 
each year of the initial four-year cycle) 
2. Allocation methodology: equal split between 
councils  
3. Cost per advice per council: $40,000, or $10,000 
per annum. 
 
Passing of Former Chairman – Peter Dodgson 
Council received the unfortunate news of the 
passing of former Council Chairman Peter 
Dodgson. Mr Dodgson was Council’s chairman 
from 1977 – 1984.   
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
 
Lions Park Renaming  
Recently Council Officers had undertaken public 
consultation regarding design concepts for the 
Lions Park redevelopment. One of the by-products 
of this consultation was feedback that Council 
should rename the park to a name which provides 
more local context and identity; as many townships 
across Australia have parks named the Lions Park. 
Since the consultation process, Council Officers 
have since received further written 
correspondence about the matter. 
 
Council considered various options and endorsed 
at the March 2023 meeting that the Park solely be 
named “Pioneer Park” to recognise its original 
name which honours the pioneers who introduced 
Agricultural production to the region in the mid 
1800’s. This will be reflected in the new signage for 
the Park.  
 

Volunteer Training Program 
The Community Development team are currently 
sourcing quotes to deliver the Volunteer program. 
This program will be delivered through online and 
face to face workshops. The workshops will include 
event management, grant writing, good 
governance, sport and recreation, social media, 
liquor licencing, food safety and WHS.  These 
workshops will be free for any committee or 
community group within our District to attend.  
 
The first workshop was the Grant Writing workshop 
which that was hosted in a face to face and online 
capacity on Friday 31 March and Sunday 2 April this 
was well received and hopefully community 
members gained some tricks and tips.  
 
Movie Nights 
Council hosted it’s first “Outdoor” movie night on 
Friday 17 March at Poochera Sports Oval, with the 
family movie Bad Guys.  
 
The Poochera Sporting Complex opened the bar 
and provided light meals and snacks, and the event 
was supported by over 100 persons (with 
approximately 65 children). The night couldn’t have 
been better weather wise and was positively 
reported by those that attended.  
 
The next part of the roadshow is proposed for 
Wirrulla and officers will be liaising to ascertain 
suitable dates for this.  
 

Adelaide Guitar Festival  
The Adelaide Guitar Festival will be hosted in 
Streaky Bay on Saturday 1 July at the Community 
complex. The CDS will liaise with festival organisers 
for advertising closer to the event.  
 
Local Drug and Alcohol – Community Action 
Plan 
The Community Action Plan has been 
developed following the distribution of a 
community survey. The plan has been 
submitted to the Drug and Alcohol Foundation 
with a program of events scheduled between 
May 2023 and May 2024. 
 
School Pool Season  
Due to the availability of Pool Supervisors and 
limited usage of the pool in the past month, Council 
will be closing the Pool Season early, the last day of 
opening will be Friday 14 April 2023. 
 
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
Planning Enforcement 
Council Officers are continuing to work through a 
considerable number of complaints with the 
enforcement of planning issues, noting that they are 
doing this slowly to ensure everyone is provided 
with procedural fairness. It should also be 
highlighted that in the last census period we had 
208 people identified as living in a caravan, 
compared to 2016 where there were only 144 
individuals living in a caravan, demonstrating this is 
a growing problem in the district.    
 
Sceale Bay/Heart Bay Access 
Council Officers are continuing to work through 
the required processes to develop proposals 
and arrangements that will seek to support the 
continued access to these locations.  
 
INFRASTRUCTURE 
 
Western Transit Loop Project  
We have engaged SGS Economics & Planning to 
undertake the cost benefit analysis of the project. 
SGS has developed economic appraisals (also 
known as cost benefit analysis) across a range of 
infrastructure, regulatory and service delivery 
proposal and has done some considerable projects 
for major clients, such as Infrastructure NSW . This 
work should be completed in eight weeks, and it 
should be noted that the cost benefit analysis will 
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be an important piece of work for any funding 
applications for the project in the future.  
 
Roads Construction  
 Emerald Rise Road – 2 sections – completed 
 Westall Way Loop – 5km – Completed 
 Barrets Road – 2.5km - completed  
 Woorong Boolong Rd – 6.7km – underway 
 Chilpenunda Road – Rip & Relay - underway 
 
Lawn Scarifying  
The contractor completed this work on the  week 
beginning 20 of March. Post work, the lawn may 
look like its dying. Although it can be a bit of a shock 
at first, but the lawn will recover amazingly quickly 
and look all the better for it (as we are now seeing). 
The rate at which the lawn recovers can vary 
depending on weather conditions and the initial 
quality of the lawn – we are anticipating three to six 
weeks for the recovery of our lawns (just in time for 
ANZAC day). 
 
Lions Park Development  
Council Officers are now commencing the 
procurement process for the project, there is a list 
of project components that Council will be seeking 
local trades for advertised following this section.  
 

Streaky Bay Town Entrance Statement Design  
See separate media release.  
 

Waste Management  
In early March a working bee was held to clean up the 
transfer station yard which included picking up loose 
rubbish, sorting and separating waste, sweeping the 
bitumen, slashing and mowing of the surrounds. It was 
a great show of teamwork from the park and gardens 
team, transfer station and various staff from the 
Infrastructure and Prosperity administration teams. 
Styrofoam was most of the waste that staff picked up 
from site. Council officers are continuing to work on 
strategies to address some of the key issues and will 
find an immediate solution for storing Styrofoam. We 
are continuing to see large volumes of cardboard with 
some businesses dropping off a full trailer load 2-3 
times per week. 
 
2021/2022 FY Cardboard Bales = 325 
 
2022/2023 FY Cardboard Bales = 330 with 3 months 
remaining 
 
 
 

Cardboard Bales sent to Adelaide  
Date (from - to) Days Number of 

Cardboard Bales 
14/12/2022 to 
14/03/2023 

90 116 

13/04/2022 to 
13/12/2022 

196 211 

20/01/2022 to 
12/04/2022 

83 93 

 

Streaky Bay Tree Management Assessment  
Assessments for the Lions Park and Foreshore 
Tourist Park have been completed and associated 
works will now be considered, and an action plan 
developed accordingly.  
 
Council Officers will be, following the completion of 
the project, inviting the consultants to undertake a 
community presentation that will enable interested 
community members to ask questions and seek 
clarification on any queries they may have 
regarding tree management within the township.   
 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 
 
Visitor Centre Numbers 

  
The Visitor centre has continued to see a large 
numbers of visitors, February recorded 733 visitors 
which is the highest number ever recorded for 
February.  
 
Office for Regional Housing  
The Office for Regional Housing has been created 
to tackle the unique housing challenges facing 
regional South Australia by: 
 
- Facilitating the development of new key worker 

rental housing in regional South Australia 
through the Regional Key Worker Housing 
Scheme;  

Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec

2021 827 504 104811471071 607 379 750 860 989 845 666

2022 638 484 730 10641017 504 379 750 860 989 845 666

2023 907 733
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- and supporting the planning and implementation 

of housing projects through advice and 
assistance The Office for Regional Housing will, 
where possible, help to facilitate housing 
projects identified by local governments, 
regional employers, the development industry 
and other peak bodies that provide strategic 
affordable and key worker housing in the 
regions. 

 
The new Regional Key Worker Housing Scheme 
aims to create a continuous pipeline of homes, and 
in the first instance, will facilitate the delivery of 
housing to attract and retain police, teachers and 
healthcare workers in key country areas. 
 
A pilot program will be immediately rolled out to 
deliver approximately 30 homes for these key 
services across the Copper Coast, Riverland, Mount 
Gambier, Port Augusta and Ceduna. 
 
Houses delivered under the scheme may be sold 
to private investors under long-term lease 
arrangements. The construction of these houses is 
expected to reduce pressure on the private rental 
market. 
 
Following the delivery of the pilot program, there is 
scope for it to be expanded to other regions and be 
available to organisations seeking to secure long-
term access to new, fit-for-purpose housing for their 
workers. 
 
The Office for Regional Housing reports to Renewal 
SA’s Chief Executive, the Urban Renewal Authority 
Board of Management and the Minister for Housing 
and Urban Development. 
 
The Office will work with local councils, regional 
businesses, builders, and investors to coordinate 
the scheme. In addition, the Office will work with 
these partners to help facilitate other housing 
projects that specifically contribute to key strategic 
and economic objectives, and reflective of the 
unique challenge faced across the state. 
 
Murphy’s Haystacks Development 
Road intersection development has been 
progressed during the month of December, upon 
completion of the intersection upgrade the require 
infrastructure will be purchased for the site, designs 
and styles have been selected in conjunction with 
the site owner, it is hoped to have the project 
completed prior to the end of May 2023. 
 

Business/Private Use of Roads and Policy 
Guidelines  

Council endorsed the above policy in recognition and 
support of the practice of selling or promoting some 
products from public roads within the Council area 
and acknowledges the need for appropriate permit 
procedures and guidelines for these activities to 
ensure public safety and fair sharing of Council’s Road 
reserve spaces. 

This permit system is intended to guide how public 
road verges are to be used for business and other 
related purposes in ways that ensure an 
appropriate balance between the interests of the 
Council, street traders, residents, and visitors. 

This Policy does not apply to mobile food van 
vendors. 
 
Council Officers in coming months will be seeking 
to renew and implement all permits relating to the 
Policy.  
 
Business/Private Use of Council Land Policy 
Guidelines  

** Markets, Events, Private Gatherings, Sales ** 
 
Council has now put in place a policy that supports 
procedural and legislative requirements for the use 
of Council Land for Business or Private Purposes. 
Under the Local Government Act 1999 a person 
must not use public land for business purposes 
unless the use is approved by the Council. Business 
purposes include the use of land even if it is not 
intended to make a profit.  

 
Council recognises and supports the practice of 
selling or promoting some products and hosting of 
events and other activities from Council Land or 
Facilities within the Council area and acknowledges 
the need for appropriate permit procedures and 
guidelines for these activities to ensure public safety 
and fair sharing of Council’s public spaces (excluding 
roads). 

This permit system is intended to guide how public 
spaces and facilities are to be used for business and 
other private purposes in ways that ensure an 
appropriate balance between the interests of the 
Council, traders, residents, and visitors. 
 
The permit system (Policy) will include the use of 
Council Land and Reserves for purposes of 
construction and building.  
 
For further information or to enquire if your event 
requires a permit, please contact the Council on 
08 86267033. 
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CEO UPDATE 
 
From the CEO’s desk 
 
Being a responsible dog owner while at the beach.  

Over the past couple of months, we have received 
numerous complaints about the behaviour of dogs 
on our beaches. These complaints range from dog 
poo not being cleaned up, dogs being unsecured 
while the owner is surfing, dogs not being under 
effective control while being in an off-leash area 
and numerous other issues. So, I thought I would 
take the time to cover the topic of being a 
responsible dog owner while at the beach.  

When does my dog need to be on a lead on the 
beach? 

There are numerous areas where your dog is 
required to be on the lead on our beaches. All of 
these areas have signs in the carparks which 
denote where a dog is required to be on a lead. In 
the coming months we will be stepping up our 
patrols of the beaches and it should be noted that 
infringement notices will be issued if your dog is 
off the leash in an on the leash area. 

Why can’t my dog run wild at an off the leash 
area? 

When your dog is at an off the leash area, you still 
need the dog under effective control. This means 
your dog needs to be under voice control, within 
sight and near you at all times. If you can’t call your 
dog away from another person or dog, don’t let 
them off lead. 

Please also be courteous of others sharing the off 
lead space with you. Call your dog away from 
other dogs or people, unless they are obviously 
seeking interaction. Remember regardless of your 
dog’s size, temperament or age they are not 
permitted to jump on another, person or animal or 
be causing any discomfort to other beach users.  

Also, remember if you are out in the surf and your 
dog is unsecured in an off the leash area. This 
wouldn’t be deemed as being under effective 
control. Remember, there are provisions under the 
Dog and Cat Management Act 1995 to issue 
infringement notices if your dog isn’t under 
effective control.  

What is the deal with dog poo? 

A single dog poo can contaminate water in an 
area the size of a tennis court. When animal waste 
ends up in the water it decomposes, using up 
oxygen. During summer months, low dissolved 
oxygen levels harm fish and other aquatic life. Dog 

poo can also contain bacteria and parasites, 
causing infections in other animals, humans and 
sea life.  

Walking your dog in public does require you to 
carry a suitable dog waste bag at all times. The 
District Council of Streaky Bay does provide dog 
waste bags within various high use locations 
around our district however this this provided as 
an additional courtesy and should not be 
exclusively relied on. Please remember to always 
pick up after your dog and dispose of the bag in 
an appropriate bin. 

Land nesting birds 

Many varieties of land nesting birds call the 
beaches in the District Council of Streaky Bay 
home. These birds are incredibly vulnerable and 
we would love to see them grow and fly to their 
full potential. 

Dogs being curious and friendly souls do like to 
explore and get close to these birds which is one 
of the main threats to their survival. As much as it 
may appear that the dogs are “playing” they are 
indeed causing great distress to these birds. When 
you do see a sign indicating the birds are nesting 
or notice a nest please leash your dog, only walk 
below the high tide mark and move away quietly. 

The dunes 

Dog poo is harmful to dune habits; it changes soil 
chemistry which is bad news for wildflowers. It can 
also contain diseases and parasites which may be 
fatal to creatures that live in the dunes. When 
accessing the beaches, please stick to the path, 
keep your dog on the path as well and pick up 
their poo.  

To help protect our coast, remember: 

• Keep your dog on a lead at the beach and don't 
let them wander through the dunes. 

• Keep cats inside at night and avoid letting them 
roam through the coastal reserve. 

• Do not dump lawn clippings or general rubbish in 
coastal areas. 

• Do not plant exotic vegetation (including lawn) on 
public land. 

• Plant native coastal plants in your garden (you 
can find these at local nurseries). 

• Use designated paths when going to and from 
the beach.                                                       

Damian Carter Chief Executive Officer 
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Media Release

Its bright and colourful.
It has a modern design and is fresh and vibrant.
They thought the design was representative of the
ocean, beach, surf, land and sky, fish and
surfboards.
The design was a unique design, catches the eye,
Different, Not Generic, Different
shapes and textures, simple, authentic.

Community consultation has been completed and
during Council’s ordinary March meeting, Council had
endorsed the preferred concept design for finalisation
and construction. 

The endorsed concept received the overwhelming
community support during consultation. With four
different concept designs being presented and over
40% of the community respondents identifying the
endorsed design as their preferred design and 63% of
the student respondents who were surveyed as part of
their school activities identifying the endorsed design
as their preferred design. 

In identifying the design as their preferred design,
respondents had provided the following feedback on
the endorsed concept:

Council decides on a finalised township entry
statement design for Streaky Bay

Based on some of the feedback provided during the
consultation, the designer did make a couple of small
changes and that was the inclusion of the silhouette of
a jetty which represented Streaky Bay’s iconic Jetty, as
well as the inclusion of stone walling which was more
representative of local stone masonry. 

In speaking about the endorsement and consultation
process, Council’s Chief Executive Officer, Damian
Carter had said “We had gone above and beyond to
consult with the community, including manning street
drop by sessions, consultation via the school,
distributing the survey via social media, Council’s
webpage and the criterion. We are also very thankful
for the various local news agencies who publicised the
consultation. Ultimately, one design had clear
community support as their preferred concept and I
liked the approach Council had undertaken in its
endorsement which was to take out their subjective
opinion of the design and to ascertain whether the
community consultation was robust enough and what
was the clear feedback during that consultation”. 

The township entrance statements will provide visitors
with a sense of arrival, whilst helping build the
township’s identity. Streaky Bay is the only major
township in the district which doesn’t have Town
Entrance Statements and Council is looking to address
this discrepancy through the installation of the new
statements by the end of June 2023.
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08 8626 1001
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The Counci l  Off ice is current ly under
maintenance and dur ing this per iod customer
service staf f  have been relocated to the Vis i tor
Centre on 21 Bay Road. 

Al l  customer enquires wi l l  be managed from
the Vis i tor  Centre f rom 9am to 5pm, Monday to
Fr iday.

Temporary relocat ion dates wi l l  be f rom the
12th Apr i l  to end of  June 2023.

COUNCIL OFFICE
RELOCATED

COUNCIL 
OFFICE

VISITOR 
CENTRE
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COMMUNITY WASTE MANAGEMENT SCHEME
Council invites tenders from Tenderers for the provision of the Desludging of the Streaky Bay
Community Wastewater Management Scheme (the Services) from 1st July, 2023 until the 30th June,
2027 (4 years).
Tender No. 23-002
Tenders Close: 5:00pm (Adelaide time) Friday 28th April 2023
Tender documents are available on the SA Tenders Website at 
https://www.tenders.sa.gov.au/tender/view?id=250473

COUNCIL INVITES ALL INTERESTED TENDERS TO TENDER FOR THIS WORK

PIONEER PARK DEVELOPMENT
Lions Park

Council will be seeking quotations from interested contractors in the following areas;

- Bespoke Timber Playground Equipment Construction and Installation 
- Playground Equipment/Outdoor Furniture Installation 
- Ground Earthworks and Demolition 
- Site Set Out 
- General Landscaping including Swale Construction 
- Footpaths and Kerbing
- Irrigation, Lawn and Landscaping 
- Project Management (optional) 

Potential contractors will be required to start some aspects of the project as soon as possible (to meet
tight deadlines) and have the ability and willingness to work alongside and with other trades and
project dependencies. 

Contractors must also be able to register as a qualified contractor, a copy of the required
documentation can be obtained by contacting the below. 

Quotation documentation will be available on Council’s website Monday 24 April, 2023.

To register your interest in the above works please email through details to
dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au or contact Penny Williams (General Manager – Prosperity) or Lachlan
Smith (General Manager – Infrastructure)  P: 08 86261 001

 TENDERS, CONTRACTORS & QUOTATIONS 

COUNCIL IS SEEKING INTERESTED TRADES 

10

https://www.tenders.sa.gov.au/tender/view?id=250473


In 2010, the District Council of Streaky Bay undertook an extensive planning and consultation exercise to
develop a suite of documents, Streaky Bay District Management Plan (DMP), that has guided the strategic
planning of the District over the last 12 years.  These documents focused on the environment, open space,
tourism, land use and urban design. 

While much of the information contained within these documents remains relevant, the context and character of
the district have changed over the decade.  The council acknowledges the changing landscape and community
priorities that have occurred over this time.

Consequently, the Council is now preparing a series of Township Management Plans which will provide
sustainable planning and development frameworks for each of the following towns within the District of Streaky
Bay:

• Streaky Bay
• Sceale Bay
• Wirrulla
• Poochera
• Perlubie
• Haslam

The Township Management Plans (TMP) explore the context of each township and its roles within the district.
The key finding and community feedback is summaries to provide a background to the strategic directions and
structure plan actions.

The master plan of each township will be influenced by the complex interaction between each of strategic
directions.  Further details is provided within each of the specific township master plans.

The master plans actions reference the strategic directions and are mapped across specific locations within the
townships.  The potential timeframe of each action is also quantified to assist the council with forward planning.
 
Finally, the concept plan illustrates the unique projects for the township that encompasses the strategic
directions and themes.

 MANAGEMENT PLAN SURVEY 

COUNCIL IS SEEKING YOUR FEEDBACK 

HASLAM Community Consultation
Session - due to weather
conditions previously an updated
session will be provided
Wednesday 3 May 2:00pm -
Haslam Foreshore
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2023 RD Walshe Memorial Writing for
the Environment Competition

The Sutherland Shire Environment Centre’s 2023 RD
Walshe Memorial Writing for the Environment Competition
is now open.  This year’s topic is Future, what future? It
invites writers to put themselves in their fictional future. The
competition asks writers to submit a piece of writing that
personalises the future. The writing must, of course,
consider elements related to the environment and broader
sustainability concepts. 

There are 3 age categories – Under 19, 19-25 years, and
Over 65 – with cash prizes of $500 for the winner of each
category.  Runners up will also receive a cash prize.  The
Sutherland Shire Writers Group also offers an additional
prize of $100 for a junior writer, the “Pat Strong Award for a
Young Writer”, which honours one of the Group’s
foundation members.

Details about the competition and how to submit your
entries can be found here:  
https://www.ssec.org.au/grants-and-awards/rd-walshe-
memorial-writing-for-the-environment-prize/

Entries close on Friday, 30 June 2023.

For further media information contact Phil Smith
rephilled@hotmail.com
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Community News

Streaky Bay RSL sub-branch members will be holding
two services this coming Anzac Day Tuesday 25th
April 2023.

Dawn Service will be held at the jetty platform as per
normal after circumstances last year forced us to hold
it at the RSL Hall. Feedback from within the
Community endorsed the Jetty Platform as the most
preferred option as a venue plus it enables us to
accept the kind offer of Tony and Penny Hogan at the
Streaky Bay Community Hotel to have the “gunfire
breakfast” at the conclusion of the Dawn Service.
The AZAC Day march will take place from the corner
of Wells Street and Bay Road at 10.45 followed by the
Commemorative Service at the Streaky Bay RSL Hall
at 11.00am.

Bar facilities and a BBQ lunch will be available at the
conclusion of this Service.

Advice from RSL HQ South Australia informs us that
Post-Covid it is expected the activities may be
conducted as they were pre-Covid. 

All are most welcome.

Peter Eylward
President

‘LEST WE FORGET’



STREAKY BAY RSL EP LANDSCAPE BOARD UPDATE

Pest Plants 

The Board continues weed control in the region.
During April the following works are planned:
• Boxthorn control along Sceale Bay Road, Jessie Flat    
Road, Westall Way Loop and the Eyre Highway to
Piednippie.
• African Lovegrass control along the Eyre Highway
from Ceduna to Kyancutta.

Planning and preparation work is also being
undertaken to control the spread of Gazania out of
the Streaky Bay township and into our vulnerable
coastline, vegetation communities and pastoral lands.

Grant Opportunities 

Community grants open for priority landscape areas

More than $110,000 is available for Eyre Peninsula
residents to put towards community-based landscape
management and environmental protection projects
across the region, under the Eyre Peninsula
Landscape Board’s Grassroots Grants program.

The grant program is open until April 28 for grants up
to $15,000.

Last year the Board funded 11 projects that focused
on a variety of landscape management issues
ranging from removing pest plants, revegetating
habitat, protecting sand dunes and other sensitive
areas, re-populating an endangered species, and
educational sessions.

More information at: www.landscape.sa.gov.au/ep.

Heritage Agreement Grant Funding 

The Native Vegetation Heritage Agreement Grant
Program is now open. Grant funding is available to
provide support to landowners to help manage
biodiversity on their properties and may include
assistance for fencing, pest plant and animal control
and biodiversity monitoring.

Grants are available for works on individual Heritage
Agreements or works spanning multiple Heritage
Agreements. There are three tiers of grants available
(GST inclusive), up to $100,000. Grants can be for
one-off activities or activities that span multiple years.

More information at: 
 www.environment.sa.gov.au/topics/native-
vegetation/protecting-enhancing/heritage-
agreements/   

Once landholders submit an expression of interest,
an Eyre Peninsula Landscape Board officer will be in
touch to arrange a site visit and discuss your
property.
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Community News

STREAKY BAY COUNTRY WOMENS ASSOCIATION STREAKY BAY INDOOR BOWLS 

March has been another great month for indoor
bowls. 
Our numbers are a little down due to illness and
people lucky enough to be  away for holidays. 3
being in WA. But it's always a fun day no matter how
many attend.

Results: Winners
Week1 Bev W, Owen, Julie.
Week 2 Julie,Jim C, Connie, Pam.
Week 3 Wayne, Marlene, Rob.
Week 4 Wayne, Bev O, Annette.
Week 5 Bev W, Roger, Roz, Pam.

We have had many visitors this month and they have
been in winning sides several times.
 All Welcome to a fun day with plenty of action. As in
pictures.

Our member, Rae Brewster OAM, helped open the
meeting with a very funny duck joke, one that is shared
amongst friends and not for publication! On ya Rae. A
table courtesy or guest courtesy was the roll call of the
day and the usual traditional courtesies/etiquettes
were mentioned. We all brought along a 100%
Australian-Made item for display – wool, AUD $2 coin,
Australian passport, home made items, wood and
metal carvings/ornaments, etc that all came with a
story. The meeting had minimal matters to address this
time round. The floral point scorers for the day were
Patsy & Rae for the single bloom and Sharon & Vonnie
for the multi-bloom and a few birthday pressies were
handed to some of our birthday gals. We like to be
adventurous and practical with our birthday gifts, so a
toilet roll & pumice stone was the go.

By the time this is published, we hope everyone
enjoyed their Easter long weekend and you got to eat
more chookie eggs than chockie eggs.

New members always welcome.

General: Helen 0409 094568
Handicraft: Alison 0417 854883 

STREAKY BAY HOSPITAL AUXILLIARY

Meeting held at Kerry’s home.

A.G.M.meeting it was resolved that positions and
personal remain same.

Resolved subs to remain $5.00

Financials were audited and passed.

Coralie to remain in charge of raffles with help from
members.

Hunt still on for suitable chairs for hospital veranda
Wreath for Anzac day to be located.

Request for purchase of vein finder approved waiting
on information regarding this.

Mothers day raffle will again be run thanks to Coralie
for the organising of this roster will be let know for
helpers.

Joyce Woods our longest serving member was wished
a very happy birthday.

Next meeting will be Tuesday June the 6th.
14



Community News

STREAKY BAY MENS SHED STREAKY BAY PROBUS

On the 16th March we had our AGM.

A couple of changes to the committee.

They are Shirley Petty has taken over the role of
President from Peter Eylward. Shirley thanked Peter for
his work over the last couple of years as President.

Peter will stay on as Vice President.

A new member in Kay Potter has gone onto the
committee.

The new committee is as follows:

President is Shirley Petty.
Vice President  is Peter Eylward.
Secretary is Wayne Miller.
Treasurer is Coralie Walker.
4 committee members are Marlene Ettridge, Kay Potter,
Margret Mudge and Mary Cash.

Margret Mudge has taken over from Rae Brewster who
over 12 years has been responsible for sending 
 Sympathy, Special Birthdays  and get well cards to
members and families. Well done Rae and thankyou.

On the 16th we had a guest speaker who was Tobin
Woolford who spoke on Flinders Island where he grew
up and  which is owned by his family.  Tobin also spoke
on the abalone business that he and brother Jonas run.
Once again another great speaker.

Probus Streaky Bay is always looking for new members
so if you are new in town and would like to join Probus
come along to one of our meetings which are held
every 3rd Thursday of the month in the Flinders Room
at the hotel.

It was great to see one of our members in Jim Clarke
got a good write up in the Advocate a couple of
weeks back.

We were also spoilt a few weeks back when Rob
Feibig came and made us all Yiros’s.  Well done Rob.

Numbers have been down of late.

We have been busy restocking items for the craft
shop. Hobby horses and pull along wooden carts as
well as push carts. (see pics below)

We have been approached to do some work for the
hospital auxiliary members. This is to repair and
repaint a seat in the hospital grounds.

The shed has had a couple of visitors over the last
couple of weeks. With some members of the Cleve
Men’s Shed dropping in to see us. We also had
Robin Bodycomb from the Kersbrook Men’s Shed
return.

It is always good to have these visitors as we share
idea’s with each other. 
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Community News

The Streaky Bay National Trust Museum has had a busy
summer. Visitor numbers have increased which reflects on
the extra hours put in by the volunteers. In summertime the
museum is open four times a week and in winter, its three. 

There are new displays to see, along with the restoration
of existing ones. Among the new are puppets from the
Harold Raymond Concert Party. Harold was a blind violinist
and they toured the West Coast in the 1950’s, raising
money for the Melrose House Institute for the Blind. A
Streaky Bay audience filled every seat. To end every
concert Oscar (a puppet) would sing his special song
accompanied on the piano by local lady Jean Dunn.

Among the restored displays is the Mudge Mail Cart. This
historically important display is a link to Streaky Bay’s early
days when the mail arrived by horse and cart. Tom and
Charley Mudge had a twice weekly mail run to Port Lincoln
and weekly to Denial Bay, Fowlers Bay and Yardea Station.
The Mudge’s used 120 horses to keep all lines running. 

Renovations and maintenance are continually undertaken
at the museum. Currently we are upgrading two of the
sheds to enhance the displays within. One of the sheds will
house the Birdseye Bus, the Studebaker farm vehicle and
the Chevrolet Truck. The Mudge Mail Cart will also be in
here along with a restored 1940’s hand operated fuel
bowser and other mechanical items. The second shed,
where the West Coast Sentinel display is located will have
a new area featuring entertainment items used in Streaky
Bay in the past. We have movie projectors from the
Institute, radiograms and TV’s amongst other items to
display. Information boards in both sheds will detail the
historical aspects of these displays.

The museum is always looking for new volunteers to join
our team. We need a variety of volunteers, of all ages, to
keep the museum running and to undertake the
maintenance that is needed to preserve our displays. 

Come in when the museum is open or ring Sandy on 0458
707 137 and talk to us about volunteering. We will work
with you to find an area that interests you and hours are
flexible.

Sandy DeSira, Chairperson

NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM

The Mudge Mail Cart                                                       

Puppets from the Harold Raymond Concert Party

STREAKY BAY
NATIONAL TRUST MUSEUM

Opening Hours
Tuesdays 9 – 2

Wednesday 10 – 2
Friday 9 – 2

And Saturday 9 -12 noon
(Sat in daylightsaving months)
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Community News

STREAKY BAY CATHOLIC CHURCH
SUNDAY MASS TIMES



Streaky Bay:                                    
First, Third and Fifth Sundays 8.30a.m.
Second and Fourth Sundays 10.30a.m.

Chandada:                                      
 First and Fifth Sundays 10.30a.m.
 Second and Fourth Sundays 8.30a.m.

Minnipa                                             
Third Sunday 11.00a.m.

Ceduna                                            
Every Sunday 6.00p.m.




ANGLICAN CHURCH STREAKY BAY
DIOSECE OF WILLOCHERA



Will be holding SYNOD in Streaky Bay

28 and 29 Oct. 2023
 

Expressions of interest wanted for catering meals 
 Needed for three meals and 4 lunches with some dietary

requirements  
For approx. 120 people

 Numbers known closer to the date 

St Augustine’s of Hippo
Hippo Streaky Bay 

All services from now at 10.30.am 
Streamed from Port Pirie except 
when a minister is present
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PRESENTED BYTICKETS @ MOSHTIX

Music Festival

revivetheregionswithmusic.com

June 
202311

STREAKY BAY OVAL

CHOIRBOYS
BRITISH INDIA

JOSHY WILLOJODI MARTIN
CAITLIN 

DREW BONKERSSHARON
MOORE

REVEL AUDIO REIGN

Tickets Available at the gate
18
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Community Dates and Meefings 

Meals on Wheels Roster 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Apr 19th  Mental Health 
Awareness 

Community Catch-Up – sessions are free – Morning 10-
11:30 am Evening 7:30-9pm – register interest with 

Howard & Madalen 0488 304 565 

Streaky Bay 
Visitor 
Centre 

Jun 6th  Hospital Auxilliary Next meeting   

Jun 11th  Streaky Sounds Music Festival - Save the date more info to come Streaky Bay 
Oval  

Aug 24th  Streaky Bay 
Presenters Group 

Country Arts SA Presentation – Nancy Bates 
Performance @ 7pm  

Streaky Bay 
Institute 

Oct 28th  Save the Date Car Boot Sale 9am -7pm @ Buff Lodge 49 Park Tce  Buff Lodge  

Monday Apr 3rd  
 L Bubner & A Goddard Monday Apr 24th  L & G McCarten 

Tuesday Apr 4th  P Pudney & E Williams Tuesday Apr 25th  ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Wednesday Apr 5th  A Tivy & C Boylan Wednesday Apr 26th  J williams & S Gilmore 

Thursday Apr 6th  B & C Lynch Thursday Apr 27th  R Smith & A Kelsh 

Friday Apr 7th 
 EASTER GOOD FRIDAY Friday Apr 28th  G & H Scantlebury 

 

Monday Apr 10th  EASTER MONDAY Monday May 1st  K Amey & D Stephens 

Tuesday Apr 11th  J Smith & R Giles Tuesday May 2nd  P Hogan & L Lewis 

Wednesday Apr 12th   L & V Amey Wednesday May 3rd   A & S Bignell 

Thursday Apr 13th  H Flanigen & a Sidler Thursday May 4th  G & M Lee 

Friday Apr 14th  B Fox & V Benc Friday May 5th   S Montgomerie & K 
Johnson 

Monday Apr 17th  B & M Black Monday May 8th  K Trezona & R Giles 

Tuesday Apr 18th  A Tarrant & D Trevena Tuesday May 9th  L & V Amey 
 

Wednesday Apr 19th  P Morgan & J Crabb Wednesday May 10th  G & H Georgiou 
 

Thursday Apr 20th  K Brace & A Goddard Thursday May 11th  J Hollitt & J Crabb 

Friday Apr 21st  K Moroney & S Male Friday May 12th  L Dunchue & L Kerin 
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BUFF LODGE



49 Park Avenue, Streaky Bay 
Open to the public

Monday - Friday
4pm - 8pm



Happy Hour TUESDAY 4-8pm

Casual Darts Thursday
FREE 8 ball table 






NO EFTPOS - CASH ONLY
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Chapel, Office, Garden and Crematorium 



1123 Flinders Highway,

Port Lincoln 5606

www.westcoastfunerals.com.au
 

Streaky Bay and Districts
Representative
Peter McNicol



Telephone 0427 261 328

 
For your 

Property Maintenance needs




• Slashing & mowing
• Weed spraying

• General gardening & maintenance
• Bobcat Work & Attachments



Call Greg and Sonya 

0487 445 693
30



Streaky Bay Realty
Local Real Estate Agency

Servicing the Eyre Peninsula with 30 years experience
Family owned & operated


Streaky Bay Realty
10 Bay Road, Streaky Bay SA 5680
Contact Travis Barber 0421 925 005

info@streakybayrealty.com.au
www.streakybayrealty.com.au
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Employment
STREAKY BAY HOTEL MOTEL

Streaky Bay Hotel is seeking a casual cleaner. Please
phone 8626 1008 or email
admin@streakybayhotel.com.au 

Streaky Bay Hotel is currently seeking a breakfast chef.
This is a casual position and the successful person
must be able to work weekends and public holidays. 
To apply for this position please email
manager@streakybayhotel.com.au or phone 8626 1008 

SA HEALTH

Community support worker. Open to everyone. Casual
position. Job number 764942  
Contact Veronica Foster 8626 1310
veronica.foster@sa.gov.au
further info available at
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/careers

Community support worker. Open to everyone. Casual
position. Job number 765247
Contact Eliza Helps 8626 1310
eliza.helps@sa.gov.au
further info available at
www.sahealth.sa.gov.au/careers
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Employment

School Support officer positions available for
2023, 

for classroom support across the school in Primary,
Middle and Senior classes. Applicants need to apply
online through the Employable Ancillary Register,
undertake or have a current Working with Children
Check, Reporting Abuse and Neglect (RAN) training
and hold an approved educational first aid
certificate. 

Contact the school and we can work through these
with you.

Please contact Chris Roberts or Tim O’Reilly for
more information or to express interest in these
positions on 86261202.
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Council Waste Matters

CUNGENA LANDFILL SITE



Location 
56 Dickson Drive, Cungena  SA  5660



Opening Times

Cungena Landfill Site is now open by appointment only.



EP Recycling



Glen - 0428 885 114
Kerri - 0429 230 030

Office - 8680 5114









CHANGES TO GREEN WASTE
As part of Council’s Environment Protection Authority
(EPA) Licence No. 2108 for the Streaky Bay Transfer
Station, it is a statutory requirement that the green
waste drop off area needs to be securely fenced with
restricted and supervised access during transfer
station opening times only.

A contractor has been engaged and will soon
commence the construction of a secure chainmesh
fence which will adhere to Council’s statutory
requirements of its EPA Licence No. 2108 for the
Streaky Bay Transfer Station.

Access to the green waste drop off area once the
fence is constructed, will be via the main entrance
gate and then via a new access gate into the green
waste drop off section.

It is also a requirement that all waste loads are
inspected, including green waste prior to drop off.
Customers are to present to the attendant on arrival,
the load will be inspected and the attendant will
advise where to offload.

Please ensure that your green waste is free of
contaminants such as plastics, steele and other
materials as Council reserves the right to refuse the
load until the green waste is clean. 






TRANSFER STATION OPENING TIMES



Monday
CLOSED



Tuesday

9:00am-12:30pm
1:30pm-4:30pm



Wednesday

9:00am-1:00pm



Thursday
CLOSED



Friday

9:00am-12:30pm
1:30pm-4:30pm



Saturday

8:00am-1:00pm



Sunday
CLOSED



Also closed on ALL public holidays, Catastrophic

declared Fire Ban Days
(as issued by the CFS) and as adverse weather

conditions dictate to maintain the saftey of staff and
customers.
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Council Waste Matters

  All Cardboard
  should be cut to
size of 500mm x
500mm (or   fees
apply) 
  



  
  



  All Cardboard
  MUST be flattened 

  



  
  

  All packaging
  MUST BE
REMOVED from the
box and disposed of
in general waste
  



  
  

  No Magazines,
  Paper, Wrapping
Paper, Polystyrene,
Plastic or     Bubble
Wrap as these are
  considered
contaminants
  



  
  

HOW YOU WILL BE CHARGED



A WORD ON CARDBOARD
We are seeing huge amounts of cardboard being
deposited at that Transfer Station that is becoming
increasingly difficult to manage and noting large amount of
contamination that is occurring that requires staff to sort
and dispose prior to baling. 

Council Officers / Transfer Station attendants will be
monitoring this and loads may be rejected should they
deemed to have high levels of contamination. 

SORTED MIXED WASTE 

Loads of Waste that are sorted but have multiple
types of waste streams will be charged at General
Household / Mixed Rates
(Exclusion of white goods, mattresses, tyres
charged individually) 

CLEAN SINGLE WASTE STREAM LOADS

Loads of Waste that are sorted DO NOT contain
any other waste streams will be charged at that rate
of that applicable stream (e.g. Steele, Cardboard,
Timber, Green Waste)
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O P E N I N G  H O U R S

C O U N C I L  O F F I C E
9 A M - 5 P M  

P  8 6 2 6  1 0 0 1

V I S I T O R  C E N T R E  
9 A M - 3 P M

P  8 6 2 6  7 0 3 3
( H O U R S  S U B J E C T  T O  C H A N G E )
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